

# **St Louis Catholic Academy**

Summer 2 Newsletter 2- Monday 14th July 2025



Christ at the centre: Children at the heart

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

What a wonderful term it has been, there has been so much to enjoy and be proud of! I have a number of thank you and well-done messages to share.

Firstly, a very well done to Year 6 for their fantastic play. The enjoyment on their faces was clear from start to finish and it was brilliantly produced by the Year 6 teaching team. An additional thank you to the staff who took the Year 6 children on their residential, your time, energy, and care made it a memorable experience for them — we really appreciate all that you did to make it such a success!

Secondly, a big thank you and well done to all the children for their efforts and achievements during Sports day, we were blessed with superb weather and thank you to Mrs Vickerage for all her hard work in organising this important event.

Thank you to the St Louis PTA for the lovely Summer Fair and their support in providing the school with the new trim trail, the children love it and it is so good for all their gross motor skills.

Also, thank you to the whole staff team who have had an incredibly intense year of inspections on top of the usual hard work and events that take place throughout the year. The children are blessed to have such a dedicated team who put their all into providing the positive, nurturing and quality provision we have at St Louis.

Finally, we must say some fond farewells. Goodbye and well done to our Year 6 children as they move on to the next exciting chapter in their lives. We wish them all well for their new senior schools.

We are sad to be saying goodbye to Mrs Gilroy as she embarks on a new career direction, we are so grateful for all she has done for the children of St Louis during her time with us and we will miss her!

We are also saying goodbye to Ms Saunders who has been supporting the school with Music for the past two years, and wish her well with her future endeavours and thank her for all she has done for our children.

Last but not least, goodbye to Mrs Harris, who has gained a promotion within the Trust and will be Assistant Headteacher in one of our Trust schools from September. Thank you for all the care and support you have given Beech class and we wish you all the best in your new role.

Thank you to all of you for your support for St Louis. I have thoroughly enjoyed my first term here and I am already excited for the next academic year, but let us all enjoy the summer holidays first!

Wishing you all a lovely summer break.

Warm regards

Lucille Martin

**Headteacher**Mrs Lucille Martin

**Assistant Headteacher**Mrs Christina White

**SENDCo** Mrs Kerri Conway

#### **Our Classes**

Acorns – Mrs Katherine Carrick Miss Katie Mitchell Mrs Catherine Humphries Mrs Jocelyn Banks

Holly - Mrs Lisa Baldwin Cherry - Mrs Tanara Smith Mrs Katie Mitchell Mrs Kay Fasulo Miss Anna Mil

Rowan - Miss Aysha Allen Mrs Mary Sheridan

Lime – Mrs Antoinette Brankin Mrs Sharon Turner

Oak - Mrs Phoebe Muscionico Mrs Vikki Weston-Mann

Elm - Mrs Dawn Vickerage Miss Emma Woodhall

Sycamore – Mrs Amy du Preez

Beech - Miss Kiri Wyatt & Mrs Angela Harris Mrs Shelley Bosley

Hazel - Mrs Zoe Burgess Mrs Alice Lebbon Mrs Katherine Ashen

Larch - Mrs Sarah Fitch Mrs Claire Gilroy

Maple - Mrs Christina White Ms Amanda Challis

# **Governor Focus**

## A Message from Governors

With the end of the school year nearly upon us, St Louis Governors would like to wish the current Year 6 all the very best in their transition to senior school this September. All pupils should be proud of what they have achieved during their time at St Louis and their contribution to the school community. Congratulations on your SATS results and have a lovely summer break.

In addition, St Louis Governors would like to thank all staff for their continued commitment to the pupils, hard work and dedication shown in their roles and responsibilities, ably led by Mrs Martin who has almost completed her first term as Headteacher with us.

Finally, fond farewell to those teachers and other staff members who are leaving the school and good luck for the future.

Enjoy the summer holidays.

# Term dates for 2025-26

#### **Autumn Term 2025**

Staff Professional Day - Monday 1st September Staff Professional Day - Tuesday 2nd September Term Commences - Wednesday 3rd September Half Term - Monday 27th October to Friday 31st October Term Ends - Friday 19th December

### Spring Term 2026

Staff Professional Day - Monday 5th January
Term commences -Tuesday 6th January
Half Term - Monday 16th February to Friday 20th February
Term Ends - Friday 27th March

#### **Summer Term 2026**

Staff Professional Day - Monday 13th April
Term commences - Tuesday 14th April
May Bank Holiday - Monday 4th May
Half Term - Monday 25th May to Friday 29th May
Term Ends - Friday 17th July
Staff Professional Day - Monday 20th July

9	Headteacher Awards		Stars of the week		
Acorns	Achi	Adam	Acorns	Molly	Maud
Holly	Charlie	Levi	Holly	Jaisvikaa	Adam
Cherry	Logan	Joshua	Cherry	Cece	Joanna
Rowan	Brian	Robert	Rowan	Novae	Daniel
Lime	Benji	Gabrielle	Lime	Igor	Eddie
Oak	Jaxon & Oliwia	Hector & Oscar	Oak	Marissa	Ashton
Elm Beech Sycamo Hazel Larch Maple	Dottie & Joseph D Khumo re Adam Julia Sienna All of Year 6	Charlie Edmund Jessie Milkayla	Elm Beech Sycamore Hazel Larch Maple	Hannah Fabian Oscar Lena Francesca G Katharina	Summer-May Gabriel Dawid Valentino Sienna



Contact racing's 24/7 support line on 0800 6300 443 to apply.

Applications open on 4<sup>th</sup> July and close on 29<sup>th</sup>
August

Find out more at racingwelfare.co.uk